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SENATEBILL NO. 58

AN ACT TO REVISE CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS FOR THE USE OF NIGHT-VISION
EQUIPMENT FOR HUNTING UNDER CERTAIN CONDITIONS.

A prison or jail impact statement has been requested for Senate Bill 58
because the bill amends provisionsregarding night-vision hunting, which
may change the number of violations. The bill changes the provisionin §41-
8-17(2) that allows one guest and alandowner to use artificial light and
night-vision equipment on the owner’sland, to allowing no more than four
guests and alandowner to use artificial light and night-vision. The change
also clarifiesthetype of firearm cartridge allowed for hunting under this
provision. Violation of this statuteis a Class 2 misdemeanor.

There are over 400,000 hunting licenses, stamps, and tagsissued in South
Dakota each year. Therewere 501 arrestsand 417 convictionsunder 841-8-17
between January 1, 2010 and December 31, 2015, averaging about 83 arrests
and 69 convictions per year. Each conviction served around 15 daysinjail.
Of note, the statute has other possible violations, including a prohibition on
using aspotlight or other artificial light on ahighway, inafield, pasture,
woodland, forest, or prairie between sunset and sunrise, except by persons
specified inthelaw. The bill changes only one aspect of the prohibition.
Currently, the average arrests and convictions cost approximately $109,089
per year. Less than one tenth of one percent of hunting license holderswill be
convicted of acrime under this statute.

However, because this bill proposes aslightly more lenient standard than the
current hunting laws and regulations provide, it isthe opinion of the LRC
that these statutory changes will havelittle to no impact on prison or jail
costs.
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